
 

 
Currently paragraph 12.6 states: 
 
In the event that the Mayor agrees to transfer the direct management of extra care 
services from Kenton Court and Somerville, the Council will transfer its service 
responsibility to Conrad Court managed by the Notting Hill Housing Group. TUPE is 
likely to apply to the relevant Council employees.  Appropriate consultation with staff 
and their trade unions will take place in line with the Council’s TUPE transfer 
guidance and statutory requirements. 
 
 
This paragraph should be replaced with the following: 
 
In the event that the Mayor agrees to close the directly managed extra care services 
based at Kenton Court and Somerville, should responsibility for the remaining tenants 
transfer to the outsourced extra care service provided by Notting Hill Housing Group, 
TUPE may apply to the relevant Council employees.  Appropriate consultation with 
staff and their trade unions will continue to take place in line with the Council’s TUPE 
transfer guidance and statutory requirements.  Should TUPE not apply to the relevant 
Council employees, appropriate consultation with staff and their trade union will 
continue to take place in accordance with the Council’s Management of Change 
policy. 
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